          [image: image1.png]



            The President

                   of the

Economic and Social Council










11 April 2006

Dear Ms. Bloem,


I would like to thank you most warmly for your letter of 13 March 2006 on the issue of participation of civil society organizations in the forthcoming discussions on the role of the Commission for Science and Technology for Development in the follow up to the WSIS outcomes.


As you rightly pointed out in your letter, ECOSOC was given the mandate of overseeing the system-wide follow up of the Geneva and Tunis outcomes of WSIS. I would like to assure you that I attach particular importance to this mandate. In consultation with the Bureau and members of the Council, I have already initiated a process for organizing open informal consultations on how best the Council could fulfill its mandate to review, at its substantive session in July, the mandate and composition of the Commission on Science and Technology for Development, to enable it to fulfill its role in support of the Council.


In this context, during the forthcoming Information Week, I shall convene on 16 May 2006 open informal consultations in Geneva on the role of the CSTD in WSIS follow up, with a view to obtaining inputs to the deliberations on this matter at the substantive session of ECOSOC in July. In this regards it will be my pleasure to send you shortly in your capacity as President and representative of the Conference of NGO’s, an invitation to this informal round of consultations, and I look forward to your valuable contribution to these discussions within the framework of the programme that will be circulated in due course. 

As regards the forthcoming session of the CSTD, it is the Bureau’s view that, once ECOSOC agrees, at its substantive session in July, on a new mandate for CSTD following its review of the Commission, the issue of WSIS-accredited NGOs’ participation in its work can be addressed. 

Please be assured of ECOSOC determination to pursue its valuable cooperation with all stakeholders in order to ensure the effective follow up of commitments undertaken during the World Summit on Information Society.
Yours sincerely,
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Ali Hachani
Ms. Renate Bloem 

President of CONGO

Geneva

